Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAY SAFETY AND MOTOR VEHICLES
Division of Driver Licenses
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Department of Highway Safety and Motor Vehicles has received the petition for declaratory statement from Keith Ryan Hunsberger, filed March 19, 2025. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of § 322.28(1), Fla. Stat., as it applies to the petitioner.

Petitioner, who requests the Department to invalidate six driver license suspensions from his driving record, seeks a declaratory statement as to the applicability of § 322.28(1), Fla. Stat., which specifies that the Department may not suspend a driver license for a period of more than 1 year, to the particular circumstances of his driver license suspensions. Motions to Intervene may be filed within 21 days after publication.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Kathy Jimenez-Morales, Chief Counsel, Driver Licenses, Office of General Counsel, Neil Kirkman Bldg, Rm A-432, 2900 Apalachee Pkwy, MS 02, Tallahassee, FL 32399, kathyjimenez@flhsmv.gov, (850)617-3101.
